December 17, 2020

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack McLane

Absent: Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2" by T.
Harmon and carried.

Payment of accounts was tabled because the liability forecast was missing. Regular payments will be
made tomorrow.

Standing Committees/

Jeff Sawyer, Land Manager for the land adjacent to park says they want $750,000 for the 300 acreas
and need something within 60 days. The town cannot afford this amount. Regina wants to talk to the
county, Andy Skidmore.

The grant submitted to the county on time for $9200 for sidewalk in park. We were awarded $9,000

In the springtime we will pour walks. Fairgound got $30,000 for new lights & poles plus they have
$18.000 left from security that was not used.

We have asked Rich Pullins to attend the Park Board meeting in January to discuss cleaning up after Jeep
Fest.

Sewer/Water Meeting was cancelled. No Report.

Police Report/

Larry Wingo said the lock it up at 9:00 is working well as a reminder.

Larry is taking care of building permits while Tom Schmader is off with broken collarbone & ribs.

Larry talked with Dale Hescht about all the mud on sidewalk in front of his house. He cleaned it up

and graveled his entire front year.

Larry had to turn down Twyla Easters request to deliver letters to Camelot since it is out of towns limits.
Parkline has had some complaints about people stealing catalytic converters while they are at work.

Report from Officers of the Town/
No changes to the WV Governors Safer at Home Executive Order.
The CARES ACT GRANT submissions are current and may be extended for Jan. 2021.



Wreaths Across America will be Saturday, Dec. 19" at 12:00. No program is planned but will gather and
place wreathsongraves. . S

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Fire Department has canceled the Christmas Parade due to Covid.

The council decided to make the following days paid holidays for this year. Christmas Eve, Christmas,
New Years Eve, and New Year on a motion by K. Childers 2" by T. Harmon & carried.

All business being complete at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Mayor Recorder



